CENTRE FOR EDUCATIONAL DEVELOPMENT OF MINORITIES Osmania University

Minorities Welfare Department, Government of Telangana Nizam College Campus, Gunfoundry, Hyderabad – 500 001.

TET – 2023

Free Coaching Programme

Model Test	Paper – I	II (UM)	SOCIAL STU	DIES
Time: 2 hours 30 minutes			Max. Marks	: 150
Par	rt – I : Child Develo	pment and Pedagogy	7	
	<i></i>		بيرايك پيچيدہ تصورہے۔	.1
(4) <i>پ</i> ړ تمام	(3) پختگی	(2) نشوونما	(1) طنو	
	می جاسکتی ہے۔	Social Smilاس دور میں دیک ^و	نومولو د کی ساجی مسکر اہٹ e	.2
(4) تا 16 يفتح	(3) 8 تا12 ہفتے	(2) 6 تا 10 يفتح	(1) 4 تا8 <u>ہفتے</u>	
	Clas" سیکھتے ہیں۔	در میں "درجہ بندیsification	پیاج کے مطابق بچراس دو	.3
Formal Operرسمی عملیاتی درجه	ational Stage (2)	Senso ^{حس} ی و حرکی در جه	ory Motor Stage(1)	
Pre-Oper ما قبل تفاعلی درجه	rational Stage(4) درجه	Concrete Op مقرون عمليا تځ	perational Stage (3)	
ن وہ اس اخلاقی در ج می <i>ں ہے۔</i>	پابندی کر تاہے۔کوہلبرگ مطابغ) کوبلاناغہ جاتا ہے اور اصولوں کی	عادل سزاسے بچنے کیلئےاسکول	.4
Conventicر شمی اخلاقیات	یات (2) Morality	Pre-convenما قبل رسمی اخلاقر	tional Morality(1)	
Forma مقرون عملیائی درجه	ll Operational(4)	Pos مابعدر شمی اخلاقیات	t-Conventional(3)	
	نے والا۔	Universa کے نظریہ کو پیش کر	آفاقی قواعدal Grammar	.5
	(2) كوبكر Kohler	Naom Ch	(1) نوم چو مسکی nomsky	
Ко	(4) كوہلبر گhlberg		Piaget يابي(3)	
		Clien کو پیش کرنے والا۔	t Centered Therapy	.6
(4) كارل راجر ز	(3) چامسکی	(2) ارک ار کسن		
سے جاناجا تاہے۔	تحقیقی مطالعہ پیش کیا۔ بیر اس نام	" نامی ماہر نفسیات نے ایک مشہور	1970ء ميں " فلپ زمبار ڈو	.7

- ابر صحیح بوڑ ہے! Actions→Data→Ideas (2) Methods→Curriculam→Skill (1) Curriculum→Methods→Outcomes (4) Products→Actions→Skill (3)
 - 12. Skinner (المنگمر) نظرید اِس ماہرِ نفسیات کے کام سے متاثر ہے۔اور اِس قانون پر منحصر ہے۔ (1) پیاجے۔ مقررون عملیات (3) ملٹن- قانین آمادگی
 - 13. وائی گاٹسکی کے مطابق اکتساب کیلئے عارضی طور پر دی جانے والی امد اد ہے۔ L.A.D (4) Scaffolding(3) (2) ساجی امد اد (2) ساجی امد اد
 - 14. Gestalt مراد (1) با معنی - کلی اکتساب (3) با معنی – اکتسابی مواد (4) با معنی – کیسال اکتساب
- 15. ایک بچہ T.V پر تشد د کی واردات دیکھ کر گھر میں اُسی کی نقل کر تاہے۔اور اپنی گڑیا کے ساتھ تشد د کر تاہے۔البرٹ بنڈ ورا کے مطابق اکتساب کی یہ قشم کہلاتی ہے۔ (1) بصیرتی اکتساب (2) گسٹالٹ اکتساب (3) مطالعاتی اکتساب (4) مشاہدتی اکتساب
 - 16. ایک کام کاسیکھنادوسرے کام کے سیکھنے پر اثرانداز ہو تاہے۔ دیگر الفاظ میں اِس کو کہاجا تاہے۔ (1) Transfer of Learning–اکتساب کی منتقل (2) Transfer of Skills-صلاحیتوں کی منتقل

Transfer of Cognition (4)-ادراکی منتقلی	Transfer of Plan (3)- منصوبہ کی منتقلی	
(3) جان ڈیوی (4) پیاج	"مدرسہ ساج کیا یک مخصر تصویر ہے" اس ماہر نفسیات کا قول ہے۔ (1) ہرلاک (2) ملڈن	.17
•	مشمولی تعلیم کونہ صرف انسانی بنیادوں پر بلکہ مقاصد کے حصول کیلئے (1) ایشور بھائی پٹیل کمیٹی (2) تارابائی کمیشن	.18
Maths difficulty (2) Expression disability(4)	"Dyslexia" Reading disability (1) Writing disability (3)	.19
	نئی نصابی کتابوں کے متعلق اسا تذہ کی دلچے پیاں اور رجحانات اِس طریا (1) سر وے کاطریقہ (2) مشاہداتی طریقہ	.20
(3) آرم اسٹر انگ (4) جان ڈیوی	انکشافی طریقہ کے موجد ہیں۔ (1) نار من (2) اسکم	.21
(2) ہم نصابی اور زائد نصابی سر گر میاں (4) کتاب میں موجو د تمام اسباق	نصاب سے مراد (1) اسکولی اسباق (3) زندگی سے جڑی تمام اکتسابی سر گر میاں	.22
(2) اسباق کاامنخاب (4) تدریسی واکتسابی اشیاء کاانتخاب	تدریبی مراحل کاپہلا مرحلہ ہے۔ (1) اکتسابی مقاصد کاانتخاب (3) طلباء کاانتخاب	.23
NCTE(4) CBSE(3)	NCF-2005 کی اشاعت کرنے والا ادارہ۔ SCERT (2) NCERT (1)	.24
ماتھ مل کر نہیں کھیلتے۔ کہلا تاہے۔ (2) متوازی کھیل-Parallel Play (4) تنہا کھیل-Solitary Play	وہ کھیل جس میں بچرد گیر بچوں کے در میان کھیلتے ہیں لیکن اُن کے س (1) معاون کھیل-Co-operative Play (3) مشتر کہ کھیل-Associate Play	.25

26. ایس ماہر نفسایات کے مطابق Socio-Cultural Context بچ ساجی و تہذیبی متن ہیں

- 28. نسیت Annimism سے مراد (1) بے جان اشیاء کو جاند ارتصور کرنا (3) اشیاء کی جاند ار اور بے جان میں درجہ بندی کرنا (3) اشیاء کی جاند ار اور بے جان کے تصور سے عار کی ہونا
 - 29. Mentality of apes" کتاب کے مصنف ہیں۔ (1) تھارن ڈائک (2) پاؤلوف (3) کوہلر (4) اسکتر
- 30. البرٹ بنڈورائے مطابق مشاہداتی اکتساب ہے۔ (1) سلسلہ واریت Sequencing (2) تقلیدیت Modelling (3) صورتی تشکیل Shaping (4)

Part II : Urdu (Language – I)

35. پرندے گھونسلوں میں ہے۔ بیر جملہ مثال ہے۔ (1) فعل امر (2) فعل لازم (3) فعل متعدی (4) فعل ناقص

Paper II / UM / SS

CEDM / TET 23

CEDM / TET 23

57. پر وجکٹر کا شار ہو تاہے (1) سہ ابعادی آلات (2) ظلیلی آلات (3) نمائشی آلات (4) سمعی وبصر ی آلات

CEDM / TET 23

(4) فاعلاتن

(4) علم

6(4)

(3) خطاب

Part III : English (Language II)

Passage : Read the passage and answer the questions.

Marketing refers to any activities that a company uses to promote its products and services and improve its marketshare. In order to be successful, marketing requires a combination of advertising savvy, sales, and the ability to deliver goods to end-users. This is normally undertaken by specific professionals or marketers who can work internally (for companies) or externally with other marketing firms.

Traditionally, corporations focused on marketing through print, television, and radio. Although these options still exist today, the rise of the internet led to a shift in the way companies reached consumers. That's where digital marketing came into play. This form of marketing involves the use of websites, social media, searchengines, apps—anything that incorporates marketing with customer feedback or a two-way interaction between the company and customer.

Increased technology and newer trends forced companies to change the way they marketed themselves. Email was a popular marketing tool in the early days of digital marketing. That focus shifted to search engines like Netscape, which allowed businesses to tag and keyword stuff to get themselves noticed. The development of sharing sites like Facebook made it possible for companies to track data to cater to consumer trends.

Smartphones and other digital devices are now making it easier for companies to market themselves along with their products and services to consumers. Studies show that people prefer using their phones to log on to the internet. So it should come as no surprise that 70% of individuals make buying decisions (usually on their phones) before they actually hit the purchase button.

- 61. What made the companies change their marketing strategies?
 - (1) increased population and newer requirements
 - (2) decreased technology and older trends
 - (3) increased technology and newer trends
 - (4) stable technology and traditional trends
- 62. What is the meaning of the word 'savvy' as per the passage?

- (1) disinterest for information
- (2) less knowledge

(3) Interest to know

- (4) no need of knowing the information
- 63. What allowed businesses to tag to get noticed, as per the passage? (1) emails allowed to businesses to tag
 - (2) smartphones used to be the source of business
 - (3) newspapers were another source for business
 - (4) search engines like Netscape
- 64. What made it possible for companies to track data to cater to consumer trends
 - (1) the decrease in the production of crude oil
 - (2) the increase in the production of unnecessary products
 - (3) the fall in the demand for the electronics
 - (4)The development of sharing sites like Facebook
- 65. What requires marketing to be successful, as per the passage?
 - (1) big investment, big number of stake holders
 - (2) a combination of advertising savvy, sales, and the ability to deliver goods to endusers
 - (3) a large space for the establishment of the company
 - (4) a large network of customers

6-10 The following passage contains numbered blanks. Identify the correct option for each of the blanks from those given against each other.

A few years later war_____ between the potter's country and a much______ neighbor. The king immediately gathered a large army. But he ______ that it was not enough to save his country from defeat. He needed a hero to lead his army. Where ______ he find such a brave man?The king hurriedly called his ministers ______ and asked their advice.

66.	(1) called	(2) announced	(3) broke out	(4) stepped
67.	(1) stronger	(2) enemy	(3) stranger	(4) cordial
68.	(1) ordered	(2) borrowed	(3) defeated	(4) realized
69.	(1) may	(2) could	(3) should	(4) need
70.	(1) single	(2) separately	(3) responsibly	(4) together

- 71. He said to aspirants, "You need to spend some time for practice". The correct reported speech for the given statement is
 - (1) He asked them to spend time
 - (2) He ordered them all to think of some time
 - (3) He suggested aspirants to practice with time frame
 - (4) He told the aspirants to spend some time for practice.
- 72. pick out the correct sentence among the following.
 - (1) He had applied for the transfer before others decided
 - (2) They have went for the vacation
 - (3) we did not replied to the letter
 - (4) she have not taken the notes

73	Identify the finite clause from the given(1) Born in a poor family(3) she acted in a short film	(2) being a politician(4) hailing from a aristocrat family
74.	 I wish to change the vehicle this monsoon. This sentence can mean (1) he wanted to change the vehicle in the (2) he was told to change the vehicle (3) he is planning to change his vehicle (4) he had already changed the vehicle 	past
75.	identify correct question tag for the sentence That young boy is an international motivati (1) didn't he (2) does he	
76.	A person above 100 years of age is given s word substitute (1) septuagenarian (2) senior citizen	(3) centenarian (4) zero aged
77.	The people of the nation have 'voted out' phrasal verb (1) gave second chance (3) did not participate in voting	the century old party, the meaning of the given(2) defeated(4) sold their votes
78.	Teaching in the private school is the 'bread(1) hobby(2) main livelihood	
79.	The Chief Minister is the ex-officio chain foreign phrase is (1) elected by the MLCs country (3) promoted by the Governor	rman of the many offices, the meaning of the (2) nominated by the President of the (4) by virtue of his/her office
80.	In the word 'honorary'	
81.	· · · · · ·	(3) h is silent (4) h is stressed lio. Select the correct phrasal verb for the
82.	 (1) see up (2) show up Identify the <i>relative clause</i> from the given. (1) copiers will be punished (2) copiers must be avoided 	 (3) set in (4) set up (2) those who copy will be punished (4) write the even hencetly
83.	(3) coping must be avoidedReading comprehension is an example of(1) developing writing skill	(4) write the exam honestly(2) only for vocabulary
84.	 (3) purely to test grammar They (i) /have (ii) /never help (iii) / a single that has error. Mentioning subject in this kit (1) personal (2) official i) only b ii) only d 	 (4) skimming e person (iv) / in their life (v) Identify the part nd of letters is must (3) letters to siblings (4) letter to editor iii) a and b iv) b and d
85.	Dictionary skills is an example of this (1) speaking skills (2) study skills	(3) listening skills (4) writing skills

86.	Phonetic transcript	tion is an example of			
	(1) note taking	(2) note making	(3) handwriting	(4) oral skills	
87.	A good test must d	listinguish between			
	(1) a good and poo	or students	(2) only good stude	nts	
	(3) average studen	ts	(4) extraordinary st	udents	
88.	Syllabus designing	s is categorized into con	tent-based, method based	l and ?	
	(1) material based	(2) skill- based	(3) location based	(4) person based ?	
89.	Group discussion i	is a part of this method			
	(1) grammar transl	ation	(2) reading		
	(3) structural		(4) communicative		
90.	Listening is a				
	(1) productive skil	1 (2) simpler skill	(3) receptive skill	(4) oral skill	
		<u> Part IV(a) : Socia</u>	l Studies - Content		
			?	بابائے ڈچ نقشہ کون کہلا تاہے	.91
Will	aim Lambton (4)	Ptolemy (3) Ge	eradus Mercator (2)	James Rannel (1)	
			• •	زمین کی کونسی پرت Silicates	.92
	(4) درمیانی پرت		(2) اندرونی مرکز ی کره	•••	
			ہے ہیں تب ہندوستان میں کیا وقت ہوگ		.93
	(4) رات کے9-30 بج	(3)رات کے 30-7 بیج	(2) فتن کے30-8 بج	••	
			ں <i>ک</i> ثرت سے پائے جاتے ہیں۔		.94
			(2) براعظمی کنارہ		
		ی Nor wester' مثالیں ہیں۔	Si'جاپان میںYoma' نیوزی لینڈ م	صحرائے عرب میں mmon	.95
	(4) پيټمام	(3) گرم ہوائیں	(2) معتدل ہوا ئىں	(1) سردہوا تکیں	
			جاتی ہے۔	اس پرت میں اوز ون پرت پائی	.96
	Exosphere (4)	Troposphere (3)	Mesosphere (2)	Stratosphere (1)	
			اواقع ہے۔	سرکارساحل کوشی ریاست میں	.97
	(4) ٹاملناڈو		(2) كيرالا		
			تا 2011 کےدورانآبادی کی نمونقی	رياست تلنگانه ميں 2001	.98
	13.78% (4)	13.68% (3)	13.58% (2)	12.58% (1)	
				ہیوارےبازاروا قع ہے۔	.99

(4) مبہاراشٹرا	(3) ئاملناۋو	(2) پنجاب	(1) تجرات	
ں ہوگا ۔	د بے رہاہے۔اس کا شاراس شعبہ م ^ی ر	مابانه متعيينه نخواه ميںا پنی خدمات انجام	عبدالرحيم مهندراايند مهيند راتميني ميں.	.100
(4)ان میں سےکوئی نہیں	(3) عوا می شعبه	(2) غير منظم	(1) منظم	
شامل کیا گیا۔	ليم اورصحت جيسے ساجی مظہر کواس میں	دزیادہ دسعت عطا کی جس کے سبب تع	کساصطلاح نے ترقی کے مفہوم کو	.101
DDT (4)	NBA (3)	HDI (2)	GDP (1)	
			گپت سلطنت کابانی تھا۔	.102
(4) وكرمادتنيه	(3) رانا گپت	(2) چندرگپتاول	(1) سمررگپت	
			ردرمبادیوی کس کی بیٹی تھی۔	.103
(4) پرولااول	(3) پرتاب ردرا	(2) طنیتی دیوا	ردرمبادیوی کس کی بیی طلی۔ (1) ردرادیوا	
			امو کتامالیادا(nuktamalyada	
(4) آلبارامارائ	(3) کرشناد یورائے	(2) گنپتی د یوا	(1) ردراد يوا	
		ائے کا ہمعصرتھا۔	كونساقطب شابهي بإدشاه كرشناد يور	.105
(4) سبحان قلی	(3) جمشد قلی قطب شاہ	(2) قلى قطب الملك	(1) ابراہیم قطب شاہ	
			آ گرہشہر کی بنیاد کس نے ڈالی۔	.106
(4) سکندرلودهی	(3) اکبر	(2) شاہجہاں	(1) ابراہیم کودھی	
		- <i>U</i>	حیدرآباد کی جھانسی رانی کسے کہتے ہی	.107
(4) درگابائی دیشکھ	(3) ردر مبادیوی	(2) سدالکشمی بائی	(1) سروجنی نائیڈو	
		فحا_	ىيىين الدولە كا خطاب ^ك س كوديا ^ت ىيا ن	.108
(4) قطب الدين ايب	(3) محمد بن قاسم	(2) محمود غزنوی	(1) محمد غوری	
ہ خلاف بغاوت کی ۔	نے عادل آباد میں زمینداری نظام کے	میں کمر مجھیم کی قیادت میں گونڈ وں .	کس آصف جاہی حکمران کےدور	.109
(4) ناصرالدوله	(3) نظام على خاں	(2) نواب میر محبوب علی خاں	(1) نواب میرعثان علی خاں	
		ئم کی۔	آ دی ہندوجاتی انتی سیجا کس نے قا	.110
(4) بھاگیہریڈیورما	(3) ار یکھ راماسوا می	(2) كالوجى نارائن راؤ	(1) بې-اليسوينككراؤ	
		-	«د تعلیم'، کونسی فہر ست میں شامل ہے۔	111
(4)ان میں کوئی نہیں	(3) مشتر که فهرست	(2) رياستى فېرست	(1) مرکزی فہرست	
		ئ_	حیدرآباد میں آریاساج کب قائم کی گ	112
£1888 (4)	£1899 (3)	£1895 (2)	£1892 (1)	
			براکتھا کا آغاز کب ہوتا ہے۔	113
(4) سه ټير	(3) دو پېر	(2) شام	(1) منتح	
		بنیادڈالی۔	1828ء میں کس نے برہموساج کی	114

Paper II / UM / SS

		راوی کے پاس کس نے دریافت کیا۔	1921ء میں ہڑ پاتہندیب کودریائے	.128
(4) دائی۔ڈی۔شرما	(3) اے۔گھوش	(2) آر۔ڈی۔سی۔ بنرجی	(1) ديارا م سابني	
			ا نگاس اس مذہب کی مقدس کتاب	.129
(4) هندومت	(3) بدھمت	(2) جيين مت	(1) يېږوديت	
		نة نهي ن آتا ہے۔	بیخدماتی شعبہ(سرویں سیگر) کے تح	.130
(4) صنعت	(3) يوسٹ	(2) ریلوے	(1) بنکس	
		نماری کس سال کی گئی۔	ہندوستان می ں سب سے پہلے مردم [:]	.131
<i>₅</i> 1825(4)	¢1831 (3)		¢1951 (1)	
			تلگوکا پہلااخبارکر شنا پتریکا کے مدیر اگر	
(4) پرکاشم پذنلو	(3)مٹنوری کرشناراؤ		(1) بال گنگادهرتلک چېرونې پېرونې	
(4) درجداول کے شہر	(3) میٹروپالیٹن شہر		شہری علاقے کی آبادی دس لا کھ سے (1) گاسد	.133
(4) درجهاول کے تہر	(3) يكروپا يان شهر		(1) میگاسیٹیز آسام میں شیوا لک سلسلہ کو کہتے ہیر	101
	(3) جموں پہاڑیاں		ا ترام یک طبیوا لک سلسله کو کہے ہیر (1) مشمی پہاڑیاں	.134
(4) كچار پېاژياں	(3) جمول پہاریاں		(۱) کی بہاریاں اس سال فرانس جمہور یہ بن گیا۔	405
4700 (4)			•	.135
1793 (4)	£1815 (3)		(1) 1830ء م بن کرتی : تیمل بر جدیک ارط	400
· • • (A)		•	مما لککا تیز رفتار عمل ارتباط کہلاتا۔ (1) سیاسی چھیلاؤ	136
(4) کثیرتومیت	(3) عالمیانہ	I	~ 17	407
(4) ئاملناۋو	شار را <i>m</i> ثر (۲)		DIVIR سيا في جماعت من شرر (1) كيرالا	.137
<i>33</i> (<i>4</i>)	(3) آن <i>دهر</i> ارِدیش	•• • • • •		.138
(4) بنیادی حقوق کی ذیلی کمیٹی	(2) مثاہ تی کمپٹی	مدردا فرب-ارا بنید ترکھے۔ (2) مسودہ ساز سمیٹی		.150
•••	AL STUDIES - MET		•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••	
30CI#		، یسی (INDULUG ۲) . ۵۶ بیسوال س تعلیمی معیار کر تحت آتا ہے	I	.139
	۔ (2) تصورات کی تفہیم		، لدو نان کارو شک در بچه چه چه دست (1) تحسین، توصیف اور حساسیت	.100
) کرنا	(=)	-	(۲) معلوماتی مهارتیں (3) معلوماتی مہارتیں	
			دیل کے لئے صحیح جزوی مذر ایس دور	.140
	يىكرريازرىي	منصب منصوبه بندی-مکررند ریس-با زرسی		-
	- •	رسی مکررمنصوبه بندی مکررند ریس .	• • • •	
	- •	رى_مكررند ريس _مكرريا زرسى _مكرر	• = • • • •	
			• - • - · · /	